Superintendent’s Report

August 28th, 2017
I.       CCR and Soft Skills 
As we continue to lead the region with our work and emphasis on soft skills, Coach Scott will be doing the Academic Report and Spotlight to give you an inside look at where we are headed.  After addressing this with my colleagues at OVEC, we now have districts coming to us in an attempt to mirror what we are doing, however, it must be noted that we are limited in options because of the relative lack of economic development in Spencer County.  Therefore, Coach Scott has taken directives and guidance from me to surrounding districts to offer a collaborative partnership; they get the infrastructure to our CCR Program, we get the benefit of future employment opportunities for our students in Shelby and Bullitt Counties.  I think you will be fascinated with the direction we are currently headed in regards to CCR and soft skills as you listen to her present.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 26th; OVEC – Shelbyville
July 27th, 28th; KASA – Louisville

August 18th; FFA Awards – Louisville 
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES Construction Project
As we continue to finish details of the building, you will notice various change orders reflecting specifics this month and in the near future.  We are hopeful to have one final opportunity to showcase the building to the public in the form of an open house event, but not until we get specifics addressed.  
VII. Revised BG-1
Still waiting on a final cost analysis of the three options presented by SCB; specifically the part marked “owner responsibility.”  Only then can we make an informed decision before placing the project for bid.  Final closing on the additional land was to take place mid-August, but another title letter from the attorney had to be submitted reflecting a 60 year fee simple title rather than 30 year.
VIII. Tax Hearing
Scheduled for Thursday evening the 31st at 6:30 in the TES cafeteria.  Vicki will have additional comparisons for consideration as we look to make an informed decision that will benefit the students of Spencer County by addressing the shortcomings of state government as they prepare for multiple special sessions before the biennial budget.
